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Can you stand any more great news?! After the FEMA news recently, I am writing this time to tell you
some more. Qur city is now significantly larger than before. The commercial area between the City of
Berkeley Lake and Peachtree Industrial Boulevard has just been annexed into Berkeley Lake. That
includes the area from Berkeley Commons north along PIB until it runs into our greenspace, including the
banks, Peachtree Lakes Business Park, etc. We are indebted to our state representative Tom Rice and our
state senator David Shafer who helped us to achieve this. It is much healthier for our city to have a
broader and more balanced tax base that includes many types of properties rather than having such a
preponderance of residential. And for most businesses we will actually be able to save them money
relative to the possibility of their becoming part of Peachtree Corners or Duluth. That’s because those
both have stormwater utility fees and higher business license and occupational taxes. As you know, our
city pays for stormwater needs out of our regular property taxes, and it costs businesses a small fraction
for licenses and occupational taxes here of what they would pay elsewhere. So this is a win-win that will
permanently change our city for the better. Woo Hoo!

Now we are working very hard on a second wave of annexations on the other side of PIB. As I write
this, 17 businesses have already signed formal requests to be annexed into Berkeley Lake. Some time ago
I sent a personal letter to each of about 70 businesses with a detailed comparison of each business’s costs
with us, with Peachtree Corners, and with Duluth. These letters were in most cases hand delivered to them
by one of what I dubbed “our A-Team” - “A” for “annexation.” The first of this group was Rodney
Hammond, head of our Planning & Zoning Commission. It was largely Rodney’s great vision that got us
moving in this direction, because frankly, I was focused on the area on our side of Peachtree Industrial
Boulevard and didn’t dare to think as big as Rodney in the beginning. Tom Rozier and Leigh Threadgill
came up with a truly amazing collection of facts and figures for each business. They researched, studied,
computed, and presented an array of data and maps that would knock your socks off. Armed with all that,
I joined Rodney in calling and visiting businesses, and recruited Tom Kitchens and Dick Lackey to the
A-Team. All have worked tirelessly and given huge amounts of their time to this great challenge. Anne
Carpenter has recently joined us as we push to get answers from the ones who have not yet decided
before our deadline on October 6th. If you know a businessperson along Old Peachtree Road or between
there and Peachtree Industrial Boulevard, please let us know. We are encountering some misinformation
now in the area that you may be able to help clarify. Marilyn Childress has contacted several whom she
knows on the city’s behalf, and we appreciate her efforts. Ultimately the more we broaden our tax
base, the lower your own taxes as well as the taxes of the annexed businesses will be. Commercial
annexation was a goal suggested to us by the outside professional planner who helped us create our
Comprehensive Plan a few years ago. The goal was confirmed by resolution of our P&Z Commission and
City Council, and now it is becoming a reality. If you have any knowledge of or connection to any
property over there, call Tom Rozier at City Hall and he can tell you the bottom line figures for each
property. You’ll be surprised how favorable these are for Berkeley Lake. Please do so immediately. The
deadline is almost here!

Our City Engineer, City Administrator, Bob Smith, and I met with the prequalified contractors on
Monday, Sept 12 for a Pre-Bid Meeting on dam repair. You can read a lot of detail about what’s going



to happen and when in the minutes of that meeting on our website. Also remember that the complete
plans for the project are available there for anyone’s review. Bids are due on September 29th. It looks like
it may be November before you’ll see dirt moving out there, but the water is already going down.

Recently someone threw a lit cigarette from his car window on Ridge Road which caught fire to some dry
leaves at the roadside. Fortunately another citizen was walking by and put it out. Please be careful about
this for everyone’s safety. We certainly don’t need a fire in the greenspace.

In response to a citizen’s concern about cyclists, I contacted the local bike organizations asking them to
caution all their contacts about pertinent laws and safety concerns. In addition, our patrol officer will be
stopping any bikers he sees riding dangerously. We want to “share the road” with these folks — but safely.

City Hall has received a number of complaints regarding septic systems pumping vendors advertising
extremely low prices for septic systems pumping and once on site, recommending expensive repairs and
service contracts. Please be careful when selecting your septic systems maintenance provider. If a deal
sounds too good to be true, it probably is. The city does not recommend or endorse any specific provider,
but we do maintain a list of providers which have been recommended repeatedly by our own citizens.
Contact City Hall at (770) 368 9484 if you would like a copy of the list.

Our Fall Earth Day will be on Saturday, October 15 from 9:00am until 1:00pm at City Hall. Please
remember as always to bring proof of city residency if you’re dropping stuff off.

e Advanced Disposal will be there to take yard waste, large household items such as desks,
mattresses, box springs, etc. but they will not be taking construction debris, carpet, wet paints,
entire trees or televisions. Customers can contact Advanced Disposal’s customer service
department to arrange for televisions to be picked up individually.

Iron Mountain will be providing paper shredding services.

e Reboot will take computers and information technology equipment, cabling and other electronics
and will provide donation receipts. They will also take CRT computer monitors with a $5.00
charge.

e Roy Crawford will be on hand to take scrap metal, appliances, lawn mowers, grills, and car/truck
batteries.

There’ll also be a City Wide Garage Sale on Friday and Saturday, October 14 and 15 from 8:00am -
2:00pm with advertising in the newspaper and on Craig’s List provided by the city.

I have received some good news about our local hospitals that I'll pass along to you. The Gwinnett
Medical Centers in Duluth and Lawrenceville were both recently recognized by the Georgia Hospital
Association’s Partnership for Health and Accountability. They were among 61 facilities in the state which
achieved the Presidential Honor Roll recognition based on clinical data collected by the federal
government from January through December of 2010.

I have been invited to be Principal for a Day at Berkeley Lake Elementary School. Basically that just
means that Principal F. A. McLeod is kind enough to have me follow her around for a day so that I get a
more intimate knowledge of the school. I will let you know how it goes. I have tremendous respect for the
award-winning faculty in our local school and am looking forward to getting to know them and the
students there even better. Remember you are always welcome to visit or volunteer and get to know them
for yourself. A strong school supports a strong community, and vice versa.
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e Advanced Disposal will be there to take yard waste, large household items such as desks,
mattresses, box springs, etc. but they will not be taking construction debris, carpet, wet paints,
entire trees or televisions. Customers can contact Advanced Disposal’s customer service
department to arrange for televisions to be picked up individually.

Iron Mountain will be providing paper shredding services.

e Reboot will take computers and information technology equipment, cabling and other electronics
and will provide donation receipts. They will also take CRT computer monitors with a $5.00
charge.

e Roy Crawford will be on hand to take scrap metal, appliances, lawn mowers, grills, and car/truck
batteries.

There’ll also be a City Wide Garage Sale on Friday and Saturday, October 14 and 15 from 8:00am -
2:00pm with advertising in the newspaper and on Craig’s List provided by the city.

I have received some good news about our local hospitals that I'll pass along to you. The Gwinnett
Medical Centers in Duluth and Lawrenceville were both recently recognized by the Georgia Hospital
Association’s Partnership for Health and Accountability. They were among 61 facilities in the state which
achieved the Presidential Honor Roll recognition based on clinical data collected by the federal
government from January through December of 2010.

I have been invited to be Principal for a Day at Berkeley Lake Elementary School. Basically that just
means that Principal F. A. McLeod is kind enough to have me follow her around for a day so that I get a
more intimate knowledge of the school. I will let you know how it goes. I have tremendous respect for the
award-winning faculty in our local school and am looking forward to getting to know them and the
students there even better. Remember you are always welcome to visit or volunteer and get to know them
for yourself. A strong school supports a strong community, and vice versa.
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Can you stand any more great news?! After the FEMA news recently, I am writing this time to tell you
some more. Qur city is now significantly larger than before. The commercial area between the City of
Berkeley Lake and Peachtree Industrial Boulevard has just been annexed into Berkeley Lake. That
includes the area from Berkeley Commons north along PIB until it runs into our greenspace, including the
banks, Peachtree Lakes Business Park, etc. We are indebted to our state representative Tom Rice and our
state senator David Shafer who helped us to achieve this. It is much healthier for our city to have a
broader and more balanced tax base that includes many types of properties rather than having such a
preponderance of residential. And for most businesses we will actually be able to save them money
relative to the possibility of their becoming part of Peachtree Corners or Duluth. That’s because those
both have stormwater utility fees and higher business license and occupational taxes. As you know, our
city pays for stormwater needs out of our regular property taxes, and it costs businesses a small fraction
for licenses and occupational taxes here of what they would pay elsewhere. So this is a win-win that will
permanently change our city for the better. Woo Hoo!

Now we are working very hard on a second wave of annexations on the other side of PIB. As I write
this, 17 businesses have already signed formal requests to be annexed into Berkeley Lake. Some time ago
I sent a personal letter to each of about 70 businesses with a detailed comparison of each business’s costs
with us, with Peachtree Corners, and with Duluth. These letters were in most cases hand delivered to them
by one of what I dubbed “our A-Team” - “A” for “annexation.” The first of this group was Rodney
Hammond, head of our Planning & Zoning Commission. It was largely Rodney’s great vision that got us
moving in this direction, because frankly, I was focused on the area on our side of Peachtree Industrial
Boulevard and didn’t dare to think as big as Rodney in the beginning. Tom Rozier and Leigh Threadgill
came up with a truly amazing collection of facts and figures for each business. They researched, studied,
computed, and presented an array of data and maps that would knock your socks off. Armed with all that,
I joined Rodney in calling and visiting businesses, and recruited Tom Kitchens and Dick Lackey to the
A-Team. All have worked tirelessly and given huge amounts of their time to this great challenge. Anne
Carpenter has recently joined us as we push to get answers from the ones who have not yet decided
before our deadline on October 6th. If you know a businessperson along Old Peachtree Road or between
there and Peachtree Industrial Boulevard, please let us know. We are encountering some misinformation
now in the area that you may be able to help clarify. Marilyn Childress has contacted several whom she
knows on the city’s behalf, and we appreciate her efforts. Ultimately the more we broaden our tax
base, the lower your own taxes as well as the taxes of the annexed businesses will be. Commercial
annexation was a goal suggested to us by the outside professional planner who helped us create our
Comprehensive Plan a few years ago. The goal was confirmed by resolution of our P&Z Commission and
City Council, and now it is becoming a reality. If you have any knowledge of or connection to any
property over there, call Tom Rozier at City Hall and he can tell you the bottom line figures for each
property. You’ll be surprised how favorable these are for Berkeley Lake. Please do so immediately. The
deadline is almost here!

Our City Engineer, City Administrator, Bob Smith, and I met with the prequalified contractors on
Monday, Sept 12 for a Pre-Bid Meeting on dam repair. You can read a lot of detail about what’s going



to happen and when in the minutes of that meeting on our website. Also remember that the complete
plans for the project are available there for anyone’s review. Bids are due on September 29th. It looks like
it may be November before you’ll see dirt moving out there, but the water is already going down.

Recently someone threw a lit cigarette from his car window on Ridge Road which caught fire to some dry
leaves at the roadside. Fortunately another citizen was walking by and put it out. Please be careful about
this for everyone’s safety. We certainly don’t need a fire in the greenspace.

In response to a citizen’s concern about cyclists, I contacted the local bike organizations asking them to
caution all their contacts about pertinent laws and safety concerns. In addition, our patrol officer will be
stopping any bikers he sees riding dangerously. We want to “share the road” with these folks — but safely.

City Hall has received a number of complaints regarding septic systems pumping vendors advertising
extremely low prices for septic systems pumping and once on site, recommending expensive repairs and
service contracts. Please be careful when selecting your septic systems maintenance provider. If a deal
sounds too good to be true, it probably is. The city does not recommend or endorse any specific provider,
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base, the lower your own taxes as well as the taxes of the annexed businesses will be. Commercial
annexation was a goal suggested to us by the outside professional planner who helped us create our
Comprehensive Plan a few years ago. The goal was confirmed by resolution of our P&Z Commission and
City Council, and now it is becoming a reality. If you have any knowledge of or connection to any
property over there, call Tom Rozier at City Hall and he can tell you the bottom line figures for each
property. You’ll be surprised how favorable these are for Berkeley Lake. Please do so immediately. The
deadline is almost here!

Our City Engineer, City Administrator, Bob Smith, and I met with the prequalified contractors on
Monday, Sept 12 for a Pre-Bid Meeting on dam repair. You can read a lot of detail about what’s going



to happen and when in the minutes of that meeting on our website. Also remember that the complete
plans for the project are available there for anyone’s review. Bids are due on September 29th. It looks like
it may be November before you’ll see dirt moving out there, but the water is already going down.

Recently someone threw a lit cigarette from his car window on Ridge Road which caught fire to some dry
leaves at the roadside. Fortunately another citizen was walking by and put it out. Please be careful about
this for everyone’s safety. We certainly don’t need a fire in the greenspace.

In response to a citizen’s concern about cyclists, I contacted the local bike organizations asking them to
caution all their contacts about pertinent laws and safety concerns. In addition, our patrol officer will be
stopping any bikers he sees riding dangerously. We want to “share the road” with these folks — but safely.

City Hall has received a number of complaints regarding septic systems pumping vendors advertising
extremely low prices for septic systems pumping and once on site, recommending expensive repairs and
service contracts. Please be careful when selecting your septic systems maintenance provider. If a deal
sounds too good to be true, it probably is. The city does not recommend or endorse any specific provider,
but we do maintain a list of providers which have been recommended repeatedly by our own citizens.
Contact City Hall at (770) 368 9484 if you would like a copy of the list.

Our Fall Earth Day will be on Saturday, October 15 from 9:00am until 1:00pm at City Hall. Please
remember as always to bring proof of city residency if you’re dropping stuff off.

e Advanced Disposal will be there to take yard waste, large household items such as desks,
mattresses, box springs, etc. but they will not be taking construction debris, carpet, wet paints,
entire trees or televisions. Customers can contact Advanced Disposal’s customer service
department to arrange for televisions to be picked up individually.

Iron Mountain will be providing paper shredding services.

e Reboot will take computers and information technology equipment, cabling and other electronics
and will provide donation receipts. They will also take CRT computer monitors with a $5.00
charge.

e Roy Crawford will be on hand to take scrap metal, appliances, lawn mowers, grills, and car/truck
batteries.

There’ll also be a City Wide Garage Sale on Friday and Saturday, October 14 and 15 from 8:00am -
2:00pm with advertising in the newspaper and on Craig’s List provided by the city.

I have received some good news about our local hospitals that I'll pass along to you. The Gwinnett
Medical Centers in Duluth and Lawrenceville were both recently recognized by the Georgia Hospital
Association’s Partnership for Health and Accountability. They were among 61 facilities in the state which
achieved the Presidential Honor Roll recognition based on clinical data collected by the federal
government from January through December of 2010.

I have been invited to be Principal for a Day at Berkeley Lake Elementary School. Basically that just
means that Principal F. A. McLeod is kind enough to have me follow her around for a day so that I get a
more intimate knowledge of the school. I will let you know how it goes. I have tremendous respect for the
award-winning faculty in our local school and am looking forward to getting to know them and the
students there even better. Remember you are always welcome to visit or volunteer and get to know them
for yourself. A strong school supports a strong community, and vice versa.
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